
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1096 
 

Asked on 13 September 2023 
 

DR M ROBINSON asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting the Premier on 
Olympic and Paralympic Games Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to previously promised marine infrastructure projects at Dunwich on 
North Stradbroke Island—  
 
Will the Deputy Premier provide an update on the final construction date for the 
Dunwich Harbour redevelopment as part of the SEQ City Deal? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Queensland Government, Australian Government and Council of Mayors (SEQ), 
as Deal Partners, have worked together to finalise the SEQ City Deal Implementation 
Plan, which was released on 15 July 2023.   
 
The SEQ City Deal Implementation Plan sets key milestones for the Dunwich Ferry 
Terminal Upgrade including finalisation of the Gumpi Master Plan, and scoping of the 
Dunwich Ferry Terminal Precinct with delivery of a project plan, in consultation with 
stakeholders, due in 2023.  Once the outcomes of the consultation and final project plan 
is complete an expected final construction date for the Dunwich Ferry Terminal 
Upgrade will be determined.  
 


